
Campus Access - College ID & Cleared 4 Campus Access Protocol 
- Effective September 6th, 2022 

September 1, 2022 
The Campus Community, 
  
In anticipation of the upcoming Fall semester and in compliance with Public 
Safety’s request on ensuring a safe campus community, effective 
Tuesday September 6th we request  your assistance in complying with 
presenting your KCC ID when showing your cleared 4 campus access 
pass to enter the campus. 
  
If you are requesting a guest to visit you, please advise them to show their 
state ID along with their cleared 4 guest access. In addition,  all vendors 
coming onto campus will be requested to show their vendor ID credentials. 
  
Please do not hesitate to contact the Public Safety office with any 
questions. 
  
Thank you for your assistance 
  
Chief Kenneth E. Greene 
Director of Public Safety  
Kingsborough Community College  
2001 Oriental Blvd 
Brooklyn, NY 11235 
718-368-5069 
718-368-5301(fax) 
 


